
I just received this from a young man I have been coaching through Zume just sent 
me this. 
 

 
This is a circle of my friends. 

 
Greetings Brother Terry, 
 
I wanted to share some encouraging news with you. I’ve officially started the 
3/3rds groups — one with a circle of believing friends, and another in our local 
neighborhood. 
 
I began by meeting with a few believing friends to cast the vision of disciple-
making, using the Zúme training tools. We now meet weekly for encouragement, 
accountability, and training. 
 
This week I took them with me out to share the Gospel using the 3 Circles method 
in the neighborhood, we saw the Lord move powerfully, five people responded to 
the Gospel and expressed a desire to be discipled. Since most of them are oral 
learners, I’ve begun training them through oral methods. 
 
I’m committing myself fully to this work and am praying earnestly for greater 
multiplication in the days ahead. 
 
************************************ 

 
 



 
 
Another guy I am coaching from Rwanda is breaking large groups of students into 
groups and teaching them discipleship tools so they know how to share their faith 
with their friends, start 3/3rd Discovery Bible Studies and we are praying that they 
will continue as adults to do the same thing. 
 
*********************************************** 
 
 
 



Another guy that I have coached for several years in Uganda sent me these pictures recently. 
 



 
 
Recent baptism's when we were engaging with the banyara in kayunga district one. 
We are having two house churches there now. Kenya 
 
This was a group of a different church within Nairobi helping me tó reach out to people with 
Zume training. In every week we did a meeting at least to enable us to have a group who can 
create who can multiply and can create a group of reaching people with Zume training 
 
Keep those prayers a. coming. Thank you for making this all possible. What a joy to watch God 
on the move. 
  
God is being glorified! 
 
Terry and Amy Ruff 
 


